BRDEY

Montreal, May 29, 2017

To:  Autorité des marchés financiers
British Columbia Securities Commission
Alberta Securities Commission
The Manitoba Securities Commission
Ontario Securities Commission

Subject:  Lamélée Iron Ore Ltd («the Company»)
Notice of Change of Auditor dated May 7, 2017

Dear Madam or Sir

We have read the Notice of Change of Auditor issued by Lamélée Iron Ore Ltd dated May 7, 2017, which
we understand will be filed pursuant to Section 4.11 of National Instrument 51-102.

In conformity with the requirements of Section 4.11 of National Instrument 51-102, we confirm that we
agree with the information contained in the Notice of Change of Auditor dated May 7, 2017, except that
we have no basis to agree or disagree with the following statements: “In the opinion of the Audit
Committee and the Board of Directors of the Company, there are no reportable events, as such term is
defined in subparagraph 4.11(1) of NI 51-102”.

Yours truly,

Pruat fay Duki, oA seucar!

" CPA auditeur, CA, permis de comptabilité publique n® A115197
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